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Conference of Latin American Superiors Meets in Campinas, Brazil

 Building on the important work they began during a gathering in Chosica and rekindled at Cali, and Guadalajara, eighteen Latin American Superiors met in Campinas, Brazil from September 12th through 21 st for their VIII Conference of Latin American Provincials' meeting. Benito, Sean, Claudino, Luis, Marcelino, and Pedro joined them from the General Administration. In addition to reporting on developments within their Provinces, those gathered addressed, among other issues: implementing the spirit and directives of the XIX General Chapter, restructuring, work with the poor, and the mission of the Marist Brothers in Latin America during the 21 st century.

Bugabe Community 

The recent forced repatriation of Rwandan refugees by the Zairian government had a direct impact on our Brothers working in the area. While the situation is currently quiet, six of our Brothers working in the camps in Nyamirangwe, Zaire reduced their activity and remained in the house for a period during the upheaval. Brother Jeff Crowe, from the General Council, will visit the area again shortly to meet with Brothers Spiridion and Kalisa, District Superiors of Rwanda and Zaire respectively, and the Brothers in the region.

Brothers Juanjo Lujan, Alvaro Otalora, Rene Roy, 

and Eugenio Sanz volunteer for Service in Rwanda 

Brothers Juanjo Lujan (Catalunia), Alvaro Otalora (Columbia), Rene Roy (Poughkeepsie), and Eugenio Sanz (Madrid) have responded to Brother Benito's request for volunteers to work alongside our Brothers in Rwanda. The group will be meeting with Benito shortly to begin developing a specific plan of action and begin their work around Christmastime.

Brother Benito Visits Missionary Communities in the Amazon

 Accompanied by Brother Dario Bortolini, former Provincial of Sao Paulo, Brother Benito visited recently the missionary communities in Brazil. Established in 1967, they number 17 currently; sixty Brothers minister in the region.

Marist Father Anthony Nawata of Bougainville, PNG held Captive

 Father Lany Duffy, SM, Assistant General, Faxed on September 18 to report that Father Anthony Nawata, SM, of Bougainville, Papua New Guinea was being held captive by soldiers there. Concern for his safety mounts:Tony was seriously injured by the soldiers in late August and has been denied needed medical treatment. Benito responded and indicated that we would collaborate in any way possible to ensure his release. He was set free on 19 September.

Bulletin No. 6 of the Superior General Addresses a Number of New Issues 

Brother Benito's Bulletin (No. 6) sent to Provincials and their Councilors at the end of July offered information on a number of items, including: new guidelines for affiliations to the Institute, some information on the problem of sexual abuse of minors, and a number of suggestions from the Commission on Spirituality and the Secretariat of Solidarity.

Marist Family General Councils to Meet in Rome January 6, 1996 

Members of the General Councils of the Marist Family will meet in Rome on Saturday, January 6, 1996. This annual gathering gives all attending an opportunity to explore ways in which to insure greater collaboration. Henry Vignau represents the Brothers on the planning commission.

Brothers of the Sydney Province to Meet In Assembly 

Brothers of the Sydney Province will gather from September 25 through 29, 1995 for a Province Assembly. Henri and Sean will represent the General Government, with Sean giving the keynote address.

Conference of European Provincials to Meet in Lebanon

Brother Benito will travel to Lebanon in late September to participate in the Conference of Provincials of Europe. This group meets annually; their last gathering was held at Kinharvie House, Scotland.

Pool and New Health Centre to Open at the General House

In order to better utilize the General House in an income producing manner, the General Council established a corporation that has contracted with a private company to renovate the pool area and set up a health centre. This company has covered all costs of the renovation and has contracted to pay rent on a monthly basis for the duration of their lease. The pool and other facilities will be available to members of the General House during certain restricted times each day. In an attempt to address the question of solidarity with the poor, the company is providing the General Administration a number of free memberships for distribution at the discretion of the GA.

Brothers of the Porto Alegre Province Help Set-up a Recycling

 Program to Provide the People of a Poor Area with Needed Income

 During their visit to the Province of Porto Alegre, Brothers Luis Sobrado and Pedro Marcos took an opportunity to view a recycling effort on the islands of Guaiba. In order to provide some much needed income to poor residents of that area the Brothers of the Province established this project.

